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TO:  

Morgan Timmis, Historic and Cultural Affairs Manager

Joe Glover, Director of Recreation and Parks 
FROM:
Charise Glass
RE:

Community Cultural and Arts Assessment and Plan, RFP 13-241-C
DATE:

October 25, 2013
The City of Roswell issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) for Community Cultural and Arts Assessment and Plan on July 31, 2013.  The purpose of the RFP was to solicit proposals from qualified firms (“offerors”) to conduct a Community Wide Culture and Arts Assessment and Plan (“Plan”).  The RFP contained a detailed Description of Requirements, which required the offeror to provide the following:

· Provide information demonstrating experience and expertise in the management and creation of a Community Wide Arts Assessment and Plan;

· Describe the proposed services and approach to the project plan based on the scope of services and deliverables to include a time table of events that articulates any new or breakthrough tools the consultant would bring to the process.
· Statement of availability and location of key personnel to work on study and percentage of time key staff will be assigned to project;

· Resumes of key personnel proposed to participate in the project including educational background and history;

· A list of all relevant work performed for three (3) public entities of similar size and scope to the City of Roswell including contact names and contact information; and

· Work samples.
On Thursday, September 5, 2013, the City received proposals in response to the RFP from the following Offerors:

· Martin Vinik
· The Cultural Planning Group
· The Shapiro Group
· Diane Mataraza Inc.

· Lord Cultural Resources

· Taylormade Media Group

The proposals were examined for administrative compliance with the solicitation submittal instructions.  Based upon the technical scores, four (4) offerors were invited for oral presentations, which took place on Friday October 4, 2013.  Scores for the oral presentations were submitted to Purchasing from the evaluation committee members on October 7, 2013.  After receiving the scores for oral presentations, the cost proposals were opened.  Upon opening the cost proposals, Diane Mataraza Inc. held the highest score of 70.80.  The other scores were The Cultural Planning Group with a score 69.60, The Shapiro Group with a score of 68.00 and Martin Vinik with a score of 51.00.  
Evaluation

Evaluation of proposals was conducted by an Evaluation Committee composed of representatives from the following departments/entities: 

· City Recreation and Parks Department;
· City Community Development Department;
· Roswell Arts Commission;
· Roswell Inc.
The proposals were evaluated based on the requirements listed in the Description of Requirements and attached is a summary of the results, listed by offeror.  The proposals of The Cultural Planning Group, Martin Vinik, The Shapiro Group, and Diane Mataraza Inc. were scored based on the responses provided in the offeror’s technical proposal, oral presentation, and cost proposals. Pursuant to the City’s Purchasing Policies and Procedures, the evaluation committee will come to a consensus for the recommendation of award and the user department will present it to the appropriate committee and council for approval.  
Recommendation

Based on the consensus of the evaluation committee described herein, it is the recommendation that the proposal submitted by The Cultural Planning Group at the cost of $80,000, is the most advantageous for the City.     
